NEWS RELEASE

April 20, 2010
PCCNA ANNUAL MEETING, PREQUEL TO EMPOWERED21
Tulsa, OK - Ministry leaders from members of the Pentecostal/Charismatic Churches of North America met in Tulsa for an inspiring and challenging time of prayer, fellowship, and planning on April 8, 2010. Chairman Jeff Farmer planned and coordinated the event to advance camaraderie among the movements of the Spirit. A sweet spirit permeated the meetings, leaving participants pleased to be part of something larger than their individual ministries. Co-Chairperson Bishop Jerry Macklin challenged the gathering to become a part of God’s larger world. An insightful session on Multiple Styles of Leadership Development was presented by Dr. Paul Leavenworth, The Convergence Group, and moved thoughts to the essential theme of Emerging Leaders in the Pentecostal/Charismatic movement. Billy Wilson, chair of the Commission on Holy Spirit Empowerment in the 21st Century welcomed the PCCNA, one of several endorsers of Empowered21, to Tulsa and the Congress and spoke of his conversations around the world on the state of the Pentecostal/Charismatic movement. President Ron Luce, Founder of Teen Mania met with the leaders and relayed his passion for the youth of America, offering to partner with Spirit-filled groups in reaching their students. Bishop James Leggett, Chairman of the Pentecostal World Fellowship, greeted the group, expressing the need for American Pentecostals to be well represented in the upcoming Pentecostal World Conference in Stockholm. Rev. Charles Lambert, representing the American Bible Society, shared ABS’s shift from a focus on Bible distribution to Bible reading, offering tools to encourage Americans to read the Bibles they already possess.
The PCCNA strategic plan, identified by five strategic emphases in the acrostic “POWER,” was refined: Pentecostal Celebration, Organizational Structure, Widening the Witness, Emerging Leaders, and Racial Reconciliation. Discussion groups focused on how PCCNA can influence society for Christ through these strategies. 

PCCNA is committed at each annual gathering to leave the city where it meets better than before. This year, Rev. Steve Whitaker of Tulsa’s John 3:16 Mission was presented a gift of $1,000 for ministry to the hungry and homeless.

Highlighting the meeting was the release of the PCCNA edited book, Servants of the Spirit, Portraits of Pentecostal/Charismatic Pioneers. The book is a collection of short biographies and inspiring testimonies of the founders of member denominations and organizations. Dr. Jack Hayford, who wrote the masterful foreword for the book, was present. One of the fathers of the PCCNA, Dr. Hayford expressed appreciation of the book and his gratitude for the opportunity to write the foreword. The subjects of the book’s 22 chapters make it a compelling analysis of both the history of the streams of Pentecost and how God moves through people today. No study of the worldwide Pentecostal/
Charismatic movement would be complete without this book. For more information, contact Open Bible Churches, (515) 288-6761 or mjohnston@openbible.org.
The PCCNA grew out of the Memphis Miracle in 1994 where mostly white and black Pentecostal/
Charismatic organizations came together for a time of miraculous healing and commitment toward unity. The purpose of the PCCNA is to provide a framework for fellowship, dialogue, and cooperation between the various Pentecostal and charismatic denominations, churches, and ministries in North America that agree with the purposes and goals of the organization. Since these churches and fellowships share a common history of Holy Spirit renewal and an overriding goal of evangelizing the world, they wish to join in a common witness to the outpouring of the Holy Spirit upon all flesh in the last days. – Clyde M. Hughes, International Pentecostal Press Association 
